
 

 

  
 

Lake Bel-Air POA Board of Directors Meeting 
 

Agenda & Minutes for June 16th, 2020 
Conference Meeting by email due to Corona Virus Situation 

 
In Attendance: We report this after some time after email connnections 
_x_Karl-R. Hermann, Pres.  _x_Terry Skelley, Director _x__Lynnea Bendixen, Secretary 
_x__Laurie Mickiewicz, Treasurer __x_Sue Rausch, Director __x_Gerry Brown, Director 
_x__Patricia Giese, Director                _(Quorum?   _x__Yes   ___No) 
 
Call to Order: at __________pm                           
 
The June 16, 2020 meeting of the Lake Bel Air Property Owners Association Board was called 
to order with the e-mailing of the agenda by President Karl Hermann along with the current 
treasurers’ report sent by Laurie Mickiewicz and the minutes from the May meeting from Lynnea 
Bendixen.  A motion was made by Pat Giese with 2nd to the motion from Gerry Brown to accept 
the May meeting minutes and the current treasurers’ report.  All were in favor.   
 
A correction for the agenda was suggested by Mike Gustitus. The corrected wording is 
underlined on the “minutes/agenda” under the section of the agenda labeled Island Restoration 
Project/ Lake Programs:  Mike Gustitus. (Page 5)  
 
A response to the agenda came from the Welcoming Committee in regards to how to 
welcome new home owners during the pandemic. Possible suggestions were to purchase 
a gift card or order flowers. There has been no further discussion. 
     
Also, in addition to the Merciers at 4646 Mauck Rd.  (269-838-1001) who now have the Snoes 
property, the house at 4801 Kim Dr. is now owned by Todd Shimp (and friend Stacy).  This 
is next door to Duane and Pat Chase.   
 
Please note the motion made during the course of e-mails that can be found under the 
agenda heading “New Financial Transactions”:  (found on page 2)  
 
In the course of e-mail discussions and responses Gerry Brown mentioned that he would be 
meeting with our drain commissioner Matt Ward. (Under the category of lake levels and dam. ) 

 
Association Main Calendar Events 2020  
 

 June Fishing Derby was cancelled due to Covid-19 virus situation. 

 4th July Boat Parade: Social Committee to decide 
 
 

  
 

 
 



 

 

Reports:  

 Minutes of last Board Meeting: Lynnea has emailed minutes to all. Please study and 
comment and agree/correct by email to Lynnea and all. 
  

 Treasurer's Report: Laurie has sent by email. 
Report on Assessment collections. Who did not yet pay?  Karl visited Ron Fox (will 
pay July) and Mark Kapera (will pay July). Lynnea needs to process new lien for 
Lyons only; and to release liens of Charles Ort, when Laurie confirms that his check 
was cleared. 
 
Please study financial report and comment and agree/correct by email to Laurie and 
all. 

 

 Communications (Secretary Lynnea). Lynnea will email, if she received any 
correspondence. 

 

 President’s Report (below on all matters) 
 
 New Financial Transactions:  

 Review & Approval of Bills for Payment: (Mike G. expenses in budget?) 
 
From Pat Giese:  “I make a motion to authorize an additional $500 for the 
island restoration project that could include purchasing fencing and lilac trees 
for the island restoration project.  This motion had a second made by Sue 
Rausch and all were in favor.    
 

 
 Committee Reports: By Committee Chair:  
 

Website:  Sue Rausch  

 Any update?    

 Sue’s email Oct. 24, 2019 with ideas from Lake LeAnn: 
   . I checked and will follow-up at time when we meet in person again (not urgent). 

 Website security improvements: Terry, should we consider any work and what 
expense on this matter?? 
 

     Welcoming: Kathy Knight: 

 Anything new to report?   
 

     Weed Control: Steve Sczytko: 

 Steve supervised spraying and mud pellet application June 11 with PLM. 
Correspondence with Dan Laws re inlet 2. Steve has issue in control. 
Mud pellets results were reported positively for inlet 4 (Duane) and 5 (Chris 
Lehman); less muck and water 10” deeper and clearer. 
Next weed spraying planned July. 
 
 
 

     Building: Neil Bendixen:  



 

 

 Any new application or information, Neil?? 
 
 

     Dam: Gerry Brown 

 Lake Level: Drain Commissioner has adjusted dam boards after our request. 
Nevertheless, Dan Laws and Joyce Osenbaugh in inlet 2 still dissatisfied. Karl 
suggested dredging at own cost of resp. owners or start private petition to all Assoc. 
members. 
Gerry, did you hear from Drain Commissioner, when he will put the final boards for 
all summer into the dam? 

 Replacement of dock on boat ramp: Finalized by Gerry, who needs to be 
commended for an excellent, voluntary job well done!  

 Repair/Replacement of fence at ramp entrance: Board approved quotation for $ 
500.00 obtained by Gerry. He will follow up and report when work will be done. 

 
 
Sediment Reduction: Steve Sczytko  

 Township Meeting:  Steve informed his Sediment Committee on a meeting we had 
with the following report, which I am copying here: 

Just a little update.   Karl and I attended the Adams Township Board meeting on 

Monday evening to discuss the status of the project with the board.   We 

reviewed the results of our petition drive and the township clerk indicated that 

she was able to verify 96 signatures on the petition from the voter registration 

role.  She was not able to verify signatures from people who were not 

registered.  However, she agreed that there was adequate amount to move 

forward with the petition.  

The Board continued to discuss next steps that would be required during the 

meeting.  Ultimately, the board voted to contact the township attorney to receive 

information as to what their legal requirements entailed.  Karl and I indicated the need 

to expedite the process given the delay of the pandemic close down and the need to 

establish the tax assessment district in time to collect the tax levy during this coming 

winter tax so that the project can be moved forward in the spring of 2021.  Karl and I 

asked the board that we be included in the discussion with the township attorney.  The 

board indicated a need to have this meeting with the attorney as quickly as possible and 

that a meeting prior to the next normally scheduled board meeting was desirable.  

Overall, my assessment is that they are willing to do whatever the law requires them to 

perform and will help the lake association to move forward with the project in order to 

protect the lake from further degradation.  In my estimation, the township supervisor 

was the most supportive of our initiative indicating that the lake association has done 

their due diligence in compliance with the law and it was now up to the   Adams 



 

 

Township Board to move the project forward in compliance with the law.  The Board 

had some questions they wanted answered such as what happens if people who are 

against the project do not pay the tax?  Will the township have to make up the money 

until it is collected during their normal lien collection process?  Who is required to write 

any checks for the work performed?  Is it the county’s responsibility or the 

township?  So, they have a lot of questions, but I think they will be answered as we 

move through the process.  None of the board members have ever been involved in this 

type of activity including the treasurer who has been in that office for the past 20 years. 

 Julie Cox letter: Steve and Karl visited Julie and obtained her signature agreement 
for an extension of the date for an easement allowance till 2022. 
 

 Disposing of soil: Karl discussed with Robert Glass III and compiled letter of 
agreement to take soil on his lot. Karl to follow-up regularly. 

 

 Grant Issue from US Dep. of Agriculture: See Feb. notes. Karl to follow-up on lead 
from Army Corps of Engineers at Great Lakes and Ohio River Division. Keep open 
and pending till time normalizes. 

 

 Also referred to Conservation Dept. in same office. Jason Wheeler in charge (517-
849-9890 ex 3), referred Karl to Michigan DNR, Detroit Customer Service Center, 
1801 Atwater Str., Detroit, MI 48207, phone 313-396-689-headquarters. Keep open 
and pending till times normalize. 
 

 Grant Issue through MI DNR: Leroy Cook investigated different sources and had 
talks with Mary Wolfram (Lake Member and TIFA Development) on possible grant 
applications. Lee will report to Karl. We will decide with Lee Cook and Steve Sczytko 
on future steps, when we can meet. 
 
 

Newsletter: Lynnea Bendixen 

 After Lynnea’s excellent Spring Newsletter beginning May, we might consider an 
additional newsletter, after crisis situation improves. Please Board and Committee 
members, bring your ideas for subject matter and we will decide on another 
newsletter issue.  
 
 

Lake Directory: Cathy Brown 

 We received a “Thank You” card from Pat Chase for the present we submitted to her 
for her service in past years. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Island Restoration Project/ Lake Programs: Mike Gustitus 

 Mike Gustitus has surrounded the sprouting trees on the island with special fencing. 
He also purchased 2 lilac trees which were then planted by Sue Rausch.   We now 
need to wait and hope that this protection measure will prevent beavers from 
destroying the trees again. 
We need to praise Mike for his enthusiasm and hard work and quick action to get the 
island restoration going. Thank you, Mike, for an excellent job. 
 
 

Social Events: Sue Gustitus, Steve Sczytko, Sue Rausch 

 For organization and ruling concerning costs see minutes of April 2019. 
 

. 
Unfinished Business: (19.35 – 20.00) 

 Checking regulations Lake LeAnn, suitability for us? (see above, Website section). 
Follow up later. 
 

 
New Business: (20.00 – 20.15)  

 Thank you and award donation was submitted by Lynnea and Karl to Linda Snoes, 
who was very grateful.  

 Annual General Meeting: We need to brainstorm, what to do, if one cannot meet yet 
in August because of the pandemic Covid-19. 
If there are no important issues to vote on, we might be able to conduct an 
informative meeting by means of emails and newsletter. Or we might need to 
postpone till later this year, when one is able/ allowed to disregard “social 
distancing”. 
Please send your ideas by email to all Board members.  

  
 

 Standard Operational Procedures (SOP). The final draft is on hand with every Board 
member. Most have approved. We need to have a motion for approval of this 
document. Afterwards, a copy to every Board member and the decision, where to keep 
this SOP on file (Secretary Lynnea?)      
 

  
Association Members Open Forum: (not possible at this time) 
 
 
 


